Mount Sinai Civic Association – General Meeting
December 1st 2008
Board Members Present   Deirdre Dubato, Ed Stasiewicz, Ann Becker, Dick Noonan, John Leonard, Saranto Calamas, Maureen Bond

Pledge: 8:05PM 
Treasurer:  Saranto Calamas  

$11,805.00 Total in combined accounts and $1,154.00 in our Beautification Fund.
Correspondence:  Ann Becker

We received the usual notifications and flyers – Nothing of particular importance.
Reading of Previous minutes:   Dick Noonan
The last two General Meetings Minutes of October 8th and November 3rd were read.    The quarterly meeting on November 20th with the 6th Pct. was attended by Dick Noonan.   A presentation was made on the “Crime Stoppers Program”.    This program initiated in 1994 is a cooperative effort between the police, the community and the news media in the fight against crime.   The program has a number of Police Officers manning a Tip Line (1-800-220-TIPS) where anonymous calls are received reporting a criminal act.    If the tip results in an arrest a cash reward of up to $5,000 is given to the caller.   The program has resulted in 1,200 arrests (including 28 homicides) the seizure of $280,000 worth of illegal drugs and has paid out almost $260,000 in rewards.
Topic #1 for tonight -    The upcoming election of a Fire Commissioner for Mount Sinai (one of 5).    There are two candidates running for this position.   We heard from Steve Applebaum who in addition to his many years with the department is first and foremost a business oriented manager.   He stressed his business background and his commitment to ensure the Mt. Sinai Fire Department was run efficiently.   Deirdre read a brief from the 2nd candidate, Bryan Bobrowsky.  He stressed his continual service (21 years) and movement through the ranks of this department.   Both appear to be very capable individuals who will add to the quality of our local department.
Topic #2 for tonight -   We heard from two speakers as well as members of the audience on this very important topic, the resurgence of heroin use in suburbia.     John Leonard introduced the topic by saying that it may come as a surprise to many that heroin use is a new epidemic quickly making headway in our schools and communities here on Long Island.    The incident of youth heroin overdoses has skyrocketed, including right here on the north shore.   Dealers have begun to go after middle school students as new customers.
Our first guest speaker was Jerry Gentile from Smithtown.     Jerry tragically lost his only son to a heroin overdose on June 21, 2008.      Jerry has formed a new organization called Parents against Drug Dealers (PADD).     He stressed the need to be heavily involved in our children’s activities and be aware of how they look, any changes to their appearance, activities, performance in school or friends.   Talk to your kids about drugs, ask about their friends and where they go and what they do when not at home.     If you suspect a problem reach out for help.   It’s too important to sweep under the rug or refuse to discus with competent professionals.

Our 2nd guest speaker is Janene Gentile (no relation to the Mr. Gentile above).    She is the Executive Director of the North Shore Youth Council.      She has been involved in activities to help the young since the 1960’s starting in the Bronx and working in our communities for over 20 years.    She stressed the need for kids to have someplace safe to go and be kids and the availability of many different places and groups to help those having a problem with addiction of any kind from alcohol, drugs like heroin or the newer and increasingly dangerous use of legal pills.   She offered to help anyone herself or to assist in getting into some facility to obtain the professional help needed.   She distributed cards and pamphlets with numerous phone numbers for particular help.  The main number for assistance (24 hours a day) is 751-7500.
A husband and wife from the audience shared their recent troubles with the addiction of their son to prescription pills.   This generated additional discussion of what to look for and the critical need to be very involved and look carefully at your kids and their activities.   All agreed that the middle schools and the high schools are rampant with this problem.
Meeting adjoined at 9:45 PM.
